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From:   Assistant Principal (Director of Operations), Idaho  

Novus Classical Academy 
 
To:   Idaho Attorney General’s Office, Consumer  

Protection Division 
  
Subject:  PowerSchool SIS Data Breach 
 
On January 7th, we were notified via email by PowerSchool 
representatives that a data breach occurred on December 28, 2024.  
The email from PowerSchool stated that it had been “determined that 
an unauthorized party gained access to certain PowerSchool Student 
Information System (“SIS”) customer data using a compromised 
credential,” and our data had been accessed. 
 
We will continue to coordinate with PowerSchool to determine to what 
extent our student, staff, and parent information was accessed.  We 
will also continue to inform our school community of the situation and 
any related details as they become available.   

 
As per the recommendations of the State Department of Education’s 
Chief Technology Officer, we are also informing our cyber insurance 
provider and legal counsel as needed as we continue to discern the 
scope of data that was compromised.  

 
 
Maj Bruce Sims 
Assistant Principal 
 
cc:   Executive Director, State Board of Education 

State Superintendent of Public Instruction 
Wright Specialty Insurance Company 
Chris Yorgason 

 
 


